
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Harlynn Reading with  

Abbey the Story Dog! 
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Our School Vision 
To develop outstanding citizens and life long learners who believe that effort and persistence leads to success.  

Through our core values of Respect, Responsibility, Empathy, Innovation and Excellence we strive to make a             

difference in our community and environment.  
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Management Update  
       

End of term 1 –2:30pm this Friday 

Just a reminder term 1 ends this Friday 4th April at 2.30 pm. A P-6           

assembly will be held at 1.45 pm where Values Awards will be given out, 

Easter raffle drawn and we will announce winners of the Easter Bonnet and 

colouring competition. Thanks for all your support over term 1. Have a safe 

and happy holiday.  

Term 2 recommencement 

Students will return on Tuesday 22nd April. Monday 21st April (Easter Monday) and Friday 25th April (Anzac 

Day) are Public Holidays. 

School Captains and I will be in Drysdale on Friday 25th April at the Drysdale Anzac Day parade and         

ceremony. Other children from the school are welcome to join us. The Anzac Day activities will begin with 

the Veterans’ March starting around 10:30am from the corner of Eversley and Princess Streets, and      

proceed along Princess St past the cenotaph and disperse at the CFA station. Following the march will be 

a commemoration service with wreath laying at the Cenotaph in High Street (adjacent to the CFA Station), 

commencing at about 11am. Our school captains will do a reading and also lay the wreath on behalf of the 

school. 

Dogs Onsite 

We ask that dogs are on a leash and prefer they are not onsite especially when the children come out of 

class or go in to class. We do have some children who have a fear of dogs. We also suggest that parents 

with dogs stand back from the crowds of people coming out of the gates so that your  dog doesn’t get a 

fright.  

Canteen 

Last year the SRC requested more lunch order days. As of last Wednesday, we now have lunch orders 

available on Monday, Wednesday and Friday. 

School Council 2025 

The 2025 School Council has had their first meeting which ran beautifully.  I am pleased to announce the 

following office bearers:- 

School Council President – Courtney Howie 

Deputy School Council President – Caroline Brown 

Treasurer – Mel Simpson 

Secretary – Michelle Thomas 

Executive Officer – Meg Parker 
 

A big thankyou to Ash Gebhardt who was the School Council President for the previous year. Thankyou to 

Steve Jackson who has also served on school council for a number of years. Welcome to Matthew Power. 

Welcome back to Courtney Howie, Kirby Spencer and Caroline Brown who were successfully renominated. 

 

Wellbeing Update 
 

Colour Fun Run 

Congratulations to all the students who participated in the 2025 Colour Fun Run. It was another great day 

with lots of fun to be had, smiles to be seen and laughter to be heard. Great effort. Thankyou to Amanda 

Edwards and Charlie Vagg who did a fabulous job organising the event and all the parent volunteers who 

gave up their time to be there and join in the fun. Great day! 

Principal’s report continued over the page... 



 

 

 
 

Principal’s report continued ... 

 

Breakfast Club 

Breakfast Club has now expanded to Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday before school. This has been a 

big hit with great attendance. A big thankyou to Sam, the chaplains Donna and Baillie, the House         

Captains and School Captains, the volunteers from our parent population as well as the Drysdale Uniting 

Church. Thanks to Foodbank and the Drysdale Uniting Church for funding the Breakfast Program. 

Curriculum Update 
Every term the classes study a unit of Inquiry which can cover a range of subject areas which includes 

economics, history, geography, sustainability, and science. This term Year 5/6 did a unit called BIZARRE 

BAZAAR! Year 5/6 imagined, invented and promoted their very own products as part of their unit of work 

on business and economics. It culminated in a Market Day or Bazaar last Thursday which was a huge 

success. Congratulations Year 5/6. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meg Parker 

Principal 

 

INTRODUCING THE SHINE CAPTAINS 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Spencer M., Campbell B., Henry B., Hamish S., Matilda B., Arya F., Alyssa D., Avonlea P., 

Lulu H-P., Maple A., Tiana T., Ruby H. and Sienna H. 
 

Abs: Addison S., Tarkyn H. and Amelyia F. 



 

 

  

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSION FUND  (CSEF)-Applications Close July 4th  
    

If you hold a Health Care Card, Pension Card or are a Foster Parent, you may be eligible for 
the CSEF. 
 

You can receive $154 per child which can go towards the cost of your child participating in 
any sports, camps or excursions.  
 

Any unspent money will be carried over to the following year. 
 

Successful applicants at CSPS in 2024, DO NOT have to re-apply in 2025.  

If you have  

• recently qualified for a Health Care Card,  

• are a new Foster parent or  

• didn’t  apply last year at CSPS, please contact the office for an application form. 
 

If you’re unsure contact the Office 5251 3581 

TISSUES FOR CLASSROOMS 
 

We are asking for donations of boxes of 

tissues for our classrooms please. 
 

Any donations gratefully accepted and can 

be  delivered to your child’s classroom or the office. 
 

                                   Thank you in anticipation! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Available from the Office 
• Badges $2 & $5 
• Wristbands for $3 

 

LUNCH ORDERS 
 

If your child doesn’t receive any or all of 

their lunch order, PLEASE ask them to go 

back to the canteen to see the canteen     
person.   

She will replace items or check to see if an     

order has actually been placed, and can         
communicate any error and let us know so we 

can ensure your child does not go hungry. 

 
If you could please save the following link 

https://freshmealfairy.com.au/clifton-springs-

primary 

 

To CANCEL your order, complete the online 
form available on this link by 9:30am on the 

day of delivery. 
 

 

 

If you have any queries please do not hesitate 
to contact us. 

 

thefreshfoodfairy@gmail.com 

  

ANAPHYLAXIS AND ALLERGIES 
 

We have a number of students with severe 

and life threatening allergies to peanuts, 

tree nuts, eggs and seafood. We strongly 

request that students don’t bring food to 

school that contains these foods. 

Boronggook Drysdale Library 
has your kids covered these April School 

Holidays!  
 

Check out the exciting range of their 

‘Together’ themed sessions to keep      

children of all ages en-

tertained.  
 

Sessions can be 

booked two weeks    

before the start of the 

holidays. 

https://freshmealfairy.com.au/clifton-springs-primary
https://freshmealfairy.com.au/clifton-springs-primary
mailto:thefreshfoodfairy@gmail.com


 

 

 

  

DATES TO REMEMBER– PLEASE CHECK FOR UPDATES 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY—Friday April 4th from 1:45pm 

Presentation of CSPS Values Awards  
Winners of Easter Bonnet & Colouring Competition Announced 

Drawing of Easter Raffles 
Congratulations to the following students on receiving the Term 1 CSPS Values Nomination 
for their class. 
 

Prep M—Lilly M.     Prep P— Ollie S.    Prep T—Jack P.     1A— Charlotte P.   

1F—Evie C.       1K—Kevin C.      2H—Izzy K.      2M—Miley S.    

2N—Trinity C.     2K—Darcy F.     34B—Cade G.    34C—Lola G.    

34D—Olive H.   34G—Amelia P.   34R—Olivia N.  34W—Somer M. 

56G—Alyssa D.        56M—Zoe B.  56P—Myah M.  56R—Taylor T. 

56S—Hamish S.  56W—Ruby H. 

 
 

 

Tuesday 1st April Responsible Pet Incursion -Prep 
Tuesday 13th 
May 

Tour for 2026 prep families 
2:30pm 

Please RSVP 

Friday 4th April 
Last Day Term 1 
2:30pm dismissal 

Whole school assembly at 2:00pm 

Wednesday 
14th May 

Tour for 2026 prep families at 
9:30am & 6:30pm 

Please RSVP 

Monday 21st April Easter Monday May 14th -16th Yr 5 - Camp Cooriemungle 

Tuesday 22
nd

 
April 

First Day Term 2 
May 19

th
 – 

23rd 
Book Fair all week in the Library 

Friday 25th April 
ANZAC Day 

Public Holiday 
Tuesday 20th 
May 

School Council Meeting for May 
6pm 

(No meeting for April) 

Friday May 2nd Music Incursion for Yr 3-6  $20 
Friday 23rd 
May 

Houses Athletics Yr. 3-6 
Landy Field 

Tuesday 6th May 
Wonderful Women’s Stall 

 

$10 limit 

Thursday 29th 
May 

Winter Lightning Prems -Yr 5/6 

Wednesday 7th 
May 

Bunjil X-Country $7.50 
Friday 6th 
June 

Curriculum Day 

Thursday 8th May 
Prep Wonderful Women’s  

afternoon 
Tuesday 17th 
June 

School Council Meeting for June 
6pm 

Friday 9th May Curriculum Day 
June 23rd -
27th 

Prep – Yr 2 Swimming & Water 
Safety $30 

Monday 12th May 
National Simultaneous Book Read 

‘The Truck Cat’ 
June 30th – 
July 4th 

Yr. 3-6 Swimming & Water  
Safety $30 

https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/csps-specialist-news/home


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Early in Term 2, all children will participate in The Big Write, where they will write about 

being STUCK!  Over the holidays have a conversation with your child about what they 

might write about and make a plan using one, some or all of the pictures. 

PREP  

Year 1—Year 4 



 

 

 

Click here to 

see what’s 

happening 

in Specialist 

Classes 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsites.google.com%2Feducation.vic.gov.au%2Fcsps-specialist-news%2Fhome&data=05%7C02%7CMichelle.Thomas2%40education.vic.gov.au%7C5f862fc9ff0847ac32f408dd495d503c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a
https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/csps-specialist-news/home


 

 



 

 

Collection Bag will be hanging outside the staffroom. 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Online Lunch Orders for 

school 

Lunch Orders  

available Monday, 

Wednesday & Friday 

with orders to be 

placed by  8am on 

the day of delivery. 

To cancel your order, go to   
 

https://freshmealfairy.com.au/clifton-springs-primary 

 

Scroll down to ‘Cancel Your Order’ by 9:30am 

on the day of delivery. 

https://freshmealfairy.com.au/clifton-springs-primary


 

 

After School HRS 

Term 2 

Tennis Hot Shots  

Cardio Tennis (Adults) 

Clifton Springs Tennis Club 

Jetty Rd. 

Contact: Mark 

0416 288 956 



 

 

 https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1340802 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1340802


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 


